
 

Ref: ENQ 3584/24 

 
 
Mr Glenn Skoien  
Manager, Planning Approvals (Transport) 
Department of Transport and Planning 
1 Spring Street  
MELBOURNE   VIC   3000 
Glenn.w.skoien@transport.vic.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Skoien 
 
PROPERTY ADDRESS:  INTERSECTION OF NORTHERN HIGHWAY AND 

WANDONG ROAD, KILMORE 
 
 
Thank you for your enquiry dated 15 October 2024 regarding the proposed construction of a 
roundabout and associated removal of native vegetation at the intersection of Northern 
Highway and Wandong Road, Kilmore (the proposed development).  
 
The Public Acquisition Overlay 5 (PAO5) applies to a portion of land within the Northern 
Highway road reserve and to the land at 1425 Northern Highway, Kilmore. The Schedule to 
the PAO identifies the Roads Corporation (i.e., Head, Transport for Victoria) as the Acquiring 
Authority and ‘road construction and widening’ as the purpose of the acquisition for land 
affected by the PAO5.  
 
The Head, Transport for Victoria has not yet acquired private land required for the project.   
Clause 45.01-1 of the Mitchell Planning Scheme identifies the circumstances where a permit 
may be required under the PAO. The clause specifies that this does not apply to: 
 

• To an authority or a municipal council if the responsible authority, after consulting with 
the acquiring authority for the land, is satisfied that any of the above matters for 
which a permit is required is consistent with the purpose for which the land is to be 
acquired. 
 

I confirm that the Head, Transport for Victoria is satisfied that the proposed development and 
associated roadworks are consistent with the purpose for which the land is to be acquired.   
 
Should you have any enquiries regarding this matter, please contact Sophia Lim Joon on 
LMH.Statutory.Planning@transport.vic.gov.au.   
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Elke Cummins 

mailto:LMH.Statutory.Planning@transport.vic.gov.au


 

Manager Statutory Planning 
Under delegation from the Head, Transport for Victoria  
 
Date: 16/10/2024 
 


